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RE: Response to February 8, 2013 letter to Tribal Historic Preservation Officer 

On behalf of the Oglala Sioux Tribe, I am writing to express objection to the Nuclear Regulatory 
Commission's (NRC) December 14, 2012 and February 8, 2013 letters regarding the survey proposal 
amendments to the Dewey-Burdock In Situ Recovery Project. 

It is unfortunate that the NRC continues to push its sole justification for such measures are self-imposed 
timelines and cost restraints when proposing an April 1, 2013 - May 1, 2013 period for completing such 
a survey along with other Tribes invited to participate. The Oglala Sioux Tribe objects to the terms of 
the proposal at this time until our Tribal Administration can be made apprised of these new 
developments and until our contentions are formally addressed by NRC We continue to have concerns 
over the scope of work methodology, limited costs and rudimentary cultural sensitivity and awareness 
on behalf of the NRC, direct and indirect effects on cultural resources and historical burial grounds, and 

privacy concerns for intellectual property. 

Collaboratively, the Oglala Sioux Tribe to date, along with its allies within the Seven Council Fires, have 
dedicated time and energy towards informal discussions as well as Section 106 consultations on historic 
and cultural resources, and other concerns and issues surrounding this very sensitive area within our 
immediate aboriginal Sioux (Lakota, Dakota, Nakota) homelands and territories. The Oglala Sioux Tribe 

continues to assert its sovereignty and right to existence of Traditional Cultural Properties (TCP) on 
these lands within the proposed project area. These shared cultural resources and burial grounds with 
the Seven Council Fires is not something to take lightly or to be done so hastily. 

The Oglala Sioux Tribe, at this time demands formal government-to-government consultation rather 
than the existing National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA) Section 106 consultation, which obviously 
not working as proposed. Please refer back to our Tribes' November 5, 2012 letter and its numbered 

contentions listed that were not specifically addressed in either the December 14, 2012 and February 8, 

2013 letters, and without the written consent from the Seven Council Fires. There are internal 
processes that the Oglala Sioux Tribal government and its constituents must go through in order 
proceed forward on any type of project of this magnitude. 
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